
NOTICE OF SETTLEMENT APPROVAL HEARING 
 

If you or someone close to you used Premarin with progestin or Premplus and later 
developed breast cancer, this notice may affect your legal rights. 

 
A hearing has been scheduled on April 2, 2015 at 10am at the courthouse in Vancouver before the Supreme Court of 
British Columbia to review and consider a proposed class action settlement in Stanway v. Wyeth Canada Inc., et al.  
The court will be asked to determine whether the proposed settlement should be approved as fair and reasonable and 
in the best interests of class members. 
 
Who is Eligible for the Proposed Settlement? 
 
To be eligible to participate in this proposed settlement you must be a member of the class, or the estate or legal 
representative of a class member, and if you are not a resident of British Columbia, you must have already delivered 
an opt-in form in the lawsuit, on or before October 10, 2014.  
 
The class is defined as: 
 

“Women who were prescribed Premplus, or Premarin in combination with progestin during the Class 
Period and ingested Premplus, or Premarin in combination with progestin and were thereafter diagnosed 
with breast cancer.” 
 
The “Class Period” runs from January 1, 1977 until December 1, 2003, inclusive.  

 
 
What are the Terms of the Settlement? 
 
You can obtain a copy of the settlement agreement by contacting Class Counsel at the address below.   In summary, 
the Defendants agreed to pay compensation to settle the allegations in the lawsuit.   This money is available to 
compensate class members, and to pay public health insurers for their subrogated costs, as well as to pay legal fees 
and expenses related to the prosecution of this class action. 
 
How Do I Participate in the Approval Hearing? 
 
If you agree with the proposed settlement, you do not have to do anything at this time.  If the settlement is approved 
by the court, class members will be notified as to the procedures for submitting a claim for compensation under the 
settlement. 
 
If you disagree with the proposed settlement, you have the right to object.  You may do so by delivering a letter to 
Class Counsel in advance of the hearing which Class Counsel will then provide to the court.  In your written 
objection, you should provide your name, contact information and a brief statement of the nature and reasons for 
your objection.  
  
For More Information or to Object to the Settlement   
 
For more information about the lawsuit or to deliver a written objection to the settlement, please contact Class 
Counsel at: 
 

Klein Lawyers 
400-1385 West 8th Avenue  
Vancouver, BC V6H 3V9 
 
Telephone:  604-714-6159 
Website: www.callkleinlawyers.com 


